MLS Program Committee Minutes
September 30, 2015

Submitted by Lindsay Sarin

In attendance: Paul Jaeger, Faith Rusk, Tyler Vachon, Mega Subramaniam, Lindsay Sarin, Jeff Waters, Ann Weeks, Ursula Gorham. 

Action Items

Course Proposals

LBSC 775 Indexing, Abstracting, and Thesaurus Construction - approved 
INST XXX Inclusive Technology Design - approved
INST XXX Design Thinking and Youth - approved
INST XXX Promoting Rich Learning - approved
INST 728X Digitization and Legacy Holdings - approved
INST 6XX Data Management - approved
INST 728X Digitization of Legacy Holdings

This new course will allow students to digitize materials that were not born-digital, which will give them experience in an environment that is more likely to match the first years of their careers than an explicit focus on born-digital materials. The course will start as an elective for students of Archives and Digital Curation.

The motion to approve INST 728X Digitization of Legacy Holdings passed unanimously.
INST XXX Promoting Rich Learning

This is a newly proposed core course for the YX and School Library specializations. The course will replace LBSC 642 following MSDE approval and will feature a new emphasis on youth populations, but will remain useful for anyone interested in technology-integrated learning.

The motion to approve INST XXX Promoting Rich Learning passed unanimously.
INST XXX Design Thinking and Youth

This new course will be required for YX students, and covers methods of design thinking specifically within youth contexts. It should appeal to MLS, HCIM, and PhD students who are interested in working with youth, but the absence of design thinking courses outside of computer science could create appeal outside of the iSchool as well.

The motion to approve INST XXX Design Thinking and Youth passed unanimously.
INST XXX Inclusive Technology Design

This course was designed for PhD students, MIM students of the UX specialization, HCIM students, and to a lesser extend MLS students. The committee perceived a need for a disambiguation between the proposed course and the existing Universal Usability course.

The committee did not have any issues with the content of the course, but encountered difficulty discerning differences between the proposed course and Universal Usability sufficient to warrant a unique course. The course may be more valuable to HCIM students than Universal Usability, but the committee was hesitant to approve the course until these differences were made obvious.

The motion to withhold approval of INST XXX Inclusive Technology Design pending additional commentary passed unanimously.
INST 6XX Data Management

This is a new course designed to provide students experience with data management that is not solely focused on big data. There are a number of faculty members who are both qualified for and interested in teaching this course, and it seems to fill a gap in data management education. 

The committee was surprised by the absence of prerequisites for the course, and wondered if LBSC 604 or 671 may make sense as prerequisites. A prerequisite would address the committee's concern over first-semester students with no background or experience in archives or with data management finding themselves overwhelmed.

The motion to withhold approval of INST 6XX pending information on prerequisites passed unanimously.
LBSC 775 Indexing, Abstracting and Thesaurus Construction
The proposed changes bring a series of updates to a course that has not been updated for years. The course is typically taught during summer semesters and often sees enrollment of less than ten students. The committee discussed the relevance of the skills provided in the course, and concluded that the course offers professional skills not found elsewhere in the program.

The motion to approve proposed changes to LBSC 775 passed unanimously. 
Admissions update
The MLS Program has received 55 applications as of the morning of September 30, split evenly between Spring and Fall admissions. 

There have been 20 RSVPs for the October 13, 2015 Open House, about half of which are prospective MLS students.

It seems that people are watching online information sessions in far greater numbers than they are attending them live. Recent numbers from link trackers show that recent information session recordings have been viewed hundreds of times. Overall recruitment is going well and we are continuing to implement new admissions materials and tools in Hobson’s Connect.

Re-Envisioning the MLS update
Traffic concerns around the Pope's recent visit to DC resulted in rescheduling the Advisory Committee meting, so a more detailed update will follow the October 14, 2015 meeting of the Advisory Committee.

Paul, Lindsay, Mega, and John have all submitted a number of articles and proposals about the initiative.
Field Study update
The committee us awaiting progress on a proposal to combine the field study courses into a single course.

There was a rich discussion over mention of allowing students to take the field study course multiple times. Lindsay has received a significant number of requests for this from students. Students want to gain experience at multiple types of institutions, and some see the elective credits of a repeated field study course as a justification to spend the time at a second institution.

There was concern that the coursework within the field study course would be problematically redundant for repeating students, and that six credits of field study represents a significant portion of a student's overall MLS. The committee decided that the program's focus on theoretical and practical development would allow for students to take the course a second, but not third time, and that this issue is worth considering during the ongoing field study course reworks.

